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Joint Statement of the Personal Envoy of the UN Secretary-General for Mozambique 

and of the UN Resident Coordinator in Mozambique on the occasion of the Day of 
Peace and Reconciliation  

 
 
 

Maputo,  4 October 2020 - On the occas ion of  this  Day of  Peace and  Reconc iliation, The Personal Envoy of  

the United  Nat ions Secretary-General f or Mozambique and  Pres ident  of  the Contact  Group , Mirko Manzoni, 

and  the United  Nat ions Res ident  Coordinator and  Humanit arian Coo rdinator f or Mozambique,  Myrta Kaulard , 

cong ratulate the Repub lic o f  Mozambique and  reiterate the United  Nat ions support f or las t ing peace and  

sustainab le development.  

Last ing  peace and  sustainable development are c losely  interlinked.  Peace is  necessary to  sustainab le 

development and  sustainable development is  necessary  for peace. The U nited  Nat ions remain committed to 

p rov ide humanitarian assistance, support Mozambique’s  sustainab le development p riorities , and  support  

d ialogue.  Development can only  be sustainable if  i t  is  inc lusive and  built on respect  of  human rights . 

As the wo rld  celeb rates the 25 years  o f  the 4th World  Conference on Women (Beij ing Conference) and  the 

20 years  o f  the Reso lut ion 1325 o f  t he UN Security  Counc il on women, peace and  security,  the United  

Nat ions  in Mozamb ique s t resses  the p ro minent ro le o f  women f or peace and  development and  o f  gender 

equality  as  a necessary  condit ion f or peace and  sustainable development. 

The United  Nat ions in Mozamb ique remains committed to accompany all  Mozamb icans through the path to 

sustainab le development and  unt i l  a def initive peace is  secure.  

[End ]  
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